

CALL TO ORDER –Donna Mason called the meeting @ 5:30 pm

ROLL CALL – In attendance were Donna Mason, Jim Mason, Julia Ellerbusch, Jane Sweeney, Michael Wooleyhand, Roseann Lamar, Cathy George, Chief Baker, Mike Marasco, Andy Kerr, and Audrey Lindale.

ADOPTION OF AGENDA – APPROVED (Mr. Wooleyhand motioned with a second from Mr. Mason)

ADOPTION OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES – Approved (Mr. Mason motioned with a second from Mrs. Lindale)

Treasurer’s Report:

- Mr. Wooleyhand advised that a total of \$9,105 from vendor rentals has been deposited leaving a balance of \$20,963.40.
- Mr. Wooleyhand stated that there were charges that will be deducted once the bills are paid for the tent and benches.

Unfinished Business:

- **Crafters, Vendors**
 - Mrs. Mason advised that she currently has 124 applications, and they are still coming in. This total includes 87 crafters/vendors, 24 community and 12 food vendors.
- **Entertainment**
 - Mr. Marasco advised that all entertainment had been booked. Only thing that needs to be worked out is the times.
 - Mr. Marasco stated that the MC will park next to building by train platform as he did last year.
 - Cones will be placed on Railroad Ave. to block for entertainers. Suggested that signs be placed as well.
 - Mr. Marasco will be displaying story time signs to direct visitors to church.
 - Mr. Marasco mentioned that a couple years ago, Delaware Archives came to give a presentation of Wyoming and its peach history. Committee agreed that it would be a good idea to do it again. Mr. Marasco will reach out to Delaware Archives.
- **Parking and Busses**
 - Mrs. Mason advised that she would reach out to Dawson Bus Service regarding buses.
 - Discussion of parking and traffic patterns for buses was discussed.
 - As there will be no parade, Donna will reach out to school to use Fifer school for visitor parking.
 - Plan is to have 1 bus for each pick up lot (Fifer, Simpson, and Wyoming Methodist).
 - Mr. Marasco suggested using colors for buses so that people know which bus to get on to get back to their cars.
 - Chief Baker will contact DeIDOT closer to event.
- **Volunteers**
 - Mrs. Mason wants to post for volunteers for information booth, resale and clean up.
 - Ms. Sweeney volunteered to work at the resale table for a few hours.
 - Staff will reach out to sports teams at the school for cleanup.

- **Peach Dessert Contest**
 - Mrs. Lindale will be working on contest.
- **Police**
 - Chief Baker advised that he would have officers there.
 - Chief Baker also reached out to animal control and there will be a couple of officers at festival for animal control.
- **Publicity**
 - Town staff will handle publicity in June.
- **Raffle**
 - Mrs. Lindale advised that we have received 2 promises of donations for the raffle.
 - Mrs. Lindale will get with Ms. Johovic regarding donations.
- **Other**
 - Mrs. Mason extended vendor spaces down E. Railroad to Ms. Johovic driveway.
 - Discussion regarding Veterans Outreach trailer ensued. Trailer and truck will be parked at end of road near Southern Blvd to ensure there is enough space.
 - Mrs. Lindale advised that tent has been ordered and paid for. Set up will be Friday and pick will occur after festival is over.
 - Mrs. Lindale advised committee of winning t-shirt design and asked for number of shirts and sizes that should be ordered. Discussion ensued.
 - Mr. Mason asked if it would be beneficial to just buy a large tent rather than rent one every year. Discussion ensued. Staff will look into pricing.
 - Mrs. Mason advised that she would like 18 x 24 signs for (4) vendor parking and (12) festival parking signs to be placed at locations.
 - Mrs. Mason advised that the Peach Festival was buying pickle ball paddles and balls to be kept in office for loan.
 - Mr. Kerr asked if Camden Wyoming Auto Sales could donate. Committee agreed to allow Mr. Kerr to make a monetary donation for the paddles and balls.
 - Mrs. Mason advised that the committee always donates to the fishing derby. It was decided that \$100 would be donated to the police department to buy what they needed.

Adjourn @ 6:15 pm

Respectively submitted by Audrey Lindale